Traffic Policy

Scoil Bhríde, Cros Mhathúna

This policy is supported by the Parents Association, Board of Management and staff.  The Garda Siochána assisted in the drafting of this policy. All options were discussed and the safest option was to make the area a one-way system for ALL SCHOOL attending vehicles.  It commenced on Wednesday 16th May 2007.   Parents / Guardians were given the opportunity to vote in favour or against and voted overwhelmingly in favour of the one way system.
Purpose:

The purpose of the one way system is to 

· Reduce the amount of vehicles which double park on the roadway thus reducing visibility to other road users.

· Eliminate traffic turning on the road near the school.

· Reduce the risk of a serious accident.

Western Traffic:
Traffic approaching from the Clonakilty direction will approach as normal and deliver children.  Traffic will continue on towards Bandon and return either by travelling the Timoleague road and taking the first right to bring them back up to the Crossmahon Bar or alternatively by travelling out the main Clonakilty-Bandon road and taking the first/second left after Galvin’s garage.  
Eastern Traffic:
Traffic approaching from Bandon town has two options.

Option 1:

Travel out the Timoleague road and take the first right to bring them back up to the Crossmahon Bar.  Turn right and deliver/collect children at the school – return as normal towards Bandon.

Option 2:

Travel out the main Clonakilty-Bandon road and take the first/second left after Galvin’s garage.  Turn left at T junction.  Proceed to school and deliver/collect children at the school.  Return as normal towards Bandon.
Distances:
Old Chapel Village to school up Crossmahon hill is

1.1 miles

Old Chapel Village to school via the Clonakilty road is 
2.9 miles (first left)
Old Chapel Village to school via the Timoleague road is
2.3 miles

School Buses
The school buses are the only school vehicles which can approach from the town direction.  The bus parking space must be kept clear at all times to allow the buses to approach the school from the eastern direction and continue its journey contra traffic westwards.

Other Issues:
It is advisable to have children dressed and bags ready before leaving home to facilitate a faster delivery/collection time and unnecessarily reducing available parking space.  It is requested that staff parking is not obstructed in the mornings.

Parking:
With a one way system in place it makes it feasible to park on both sides of the road in the vicinity of the school.  Caution is still required, however, when parking or moving off.  Furthermore, traffic not associated with the school will still be passing through in both directions.

Conclusion:
You are urged to give this system your full support.  We all have a vested interest to make this area as safe as possible for both children and all other road users.
